Agenda ltem

City Council

Item #: 3.6. 4/8/2025 File #: 25-0151

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council
THRU: Tom Kisela, City Manager

FROM: Adam Jevec, Chief of Police

1. SUBJECT
Agreement with the County of Orange for Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Edward Byrne Memorial Justice
Assistance Grant (Award No. 15PBJA-24-GG-05342-JAGX).

2. SUMMARY

The eligible joint allocation amount awarded to the County of Orange is $408,881 of which $11,805 is
allocated to the City of Orange. The County of Orange is requesting approval of an agreement that
allocates the City’s 2024 program funds as follows: $1,312 for grant administrative fees to the
County, and $11,805 retained by the City to purchase a mobile ballistic shield.

3. RECOMMENDED ACTION

1. Approve the agreement with the County of Orange in the amount of $11,805 for Fiscal Year 2023-
2024 Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant Program; and authorize the City Manager
to execute on behalf of the City.

2. Accept into the City’s Federal Police Grants (353) revenue budget $11,805 in grant funds from the

County of Orange to:
353.4011.45150.30263 Federal Grants - 2024 JAG

3. Authorize the appropriation of $11,805 into Federal Police Grants (353):
353.4011.55131.30263 Equipment Additions - 2024 JAG

4. FISCAL IMPACT

There is no direct fiscal impact to the City. The additional revenue received from the County of
Orange will fund the expense for this program.

5. STRATEGIC PLAN GOALS

Goal 1: Maintain Strong Emergency and Safety Services

6. DISCUSSION AND BACKGROUND

The Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant (JAG) Program is the primary provider of
federal criminal justice funding to states and units of local government. In December 2024, the U.S.
Department of Justice approved the application for funding under the 2024 Edward Byrne Memorial
JAG Program. The joint allocation amount awarded to the County of Orange is $408,881, of which
$11,805 was awarded to the City of Orange Police Department to support the purchase of a mobile
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ballistic shield.

The Orange Police Department’s 2024 jurisdictional project identified the need to secure a mobile
ballistic shield utilized by the Special Weapons and Tactics (SWAT) team to provide high threat
protection from lethal threats during a variety of high-risk situations. Ballistic shields are primarily
used for protection during high stress situations, they offer a physical barrier between officers and
potential threats. A versatile mobile “bunker system” shield is designed for maximum versatility and
mobility that can pass through most doorways and then expand to resume a larger area of protection.
A mobile ballistic shield is critical during high-risk felony car stops, barricaded individuals, rescue
operations, and a wide variety of other dangerous armed encounters. The strategy is to efficiently
manage critical incidents by prioritizing funding for safety equipment aimed at safeguarding officers
while protecting our diverse community.

The County of Orange is requesting approval of an agreement that allocates the City’'s 2024 JAG
funds as follows: $1,312 for grant administrative fees and $11,805 retained by the City.

7. ATTACHMENT
. JAG MOU 15PBJA-24-GG-05342-JAGX
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